



## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION



July 24, 2015

Dr. David Title Superintendent of Schools Fairfield Board of Education 501 Kings Highway East Fairfield, CT 06825

Dear Dr. Title:

I am writing in response to your request for an extension of time to prepare an amendment to your district's racial imbalance plan for McKinley School. In an e-mail to Attorney Laura Anastasio on June 24, 2015, you indicated that the Fairfield Board of Education would need additional time to engage the community in a discussion regarding a more effective solution for the racial imbalance at the school.

After reviewing your e-mail and discussing the matter with the Connecticut State Board of Education (CSBE) Chairperson and Vice Chairperson, I agree to an extension, which will allow you to present your district's racial imbalance amendment at the regular meeting of the CSBE on April 6, 2016. In order for the CSBE members to review your district's proposal, you will need to submit your proposed amendment and any supporting documentation no later than March 4, 2016.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Attorney Laura Anastasio in the Division of Legal and Governmental Affairs at 860-713-6512.

Sincerely,

Dr. Dianna R. Wentzell Commissioner of Education

Dianna R. Wentzell

DRW:lla

cc: Laura L. Anastasio, Staff Attorney, Division of Legal and Governmental Affairs

